Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates 17 Sky Oaks Drive Biddeford, Me. 04005 207-423-0215 stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com

March 22, 2021

Debra A. Howland Executive Director and Secretary Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N. H. 03301-2429

Re: Abenaki Water Company – Rosebrook

Petition to Approve NH DWGTF financing for Rosebrook Pressure Reduction

Project

Dear Ms. Howland:

In accordance with the "Temporary Changes in Filing Requirements" dated March 17, 2020, enclosed please find the Petition to Approve NH DWGTF financing for Rosebrook Pressure Reduction Project on behalf of Abenaki Water Company ("AWC") – Rosebrook ("RB"). The filing includes the petition, direct pre-filed testimonies and supporting schedules.

AWC – RB respectfully requests authority to borrow \$2,520,000 from the NH DWGTF. The funds will be used to reduce water pressure to acceptable levels throughout the water system as well as making improvements at its treatment station. The PRP will increase the distribution system reliability and decrease the risk associated with working on the water system.

If you, the Staff and/or the Commissioners have any questions or comments, or need additional information, please contact me directly at 207-423-0215.

Sincerely,

Stephen P. St. Cyr

Stapher P. St. Go

CC: Nick A. LaChance